
TRIPARISH CATHOLIC CHURCHES 
          Sunday April 17, 2022 

Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord 

 
*Monday,          April 18 
No Mass                                    STC 
Rosary        7:30 pm          STC 
  
*Tuesday,          April 19 
Mass                   8:30 am         STC 
Rosary         7:30 pm   STC 
 
*Wednesday,     April 20      
Mass                    8:30 am       OLMC 
Rosary          7:30 pm         STC 
 
*Thursday,          April 21 
Mass                     8:30 am      STJB  
Rosary           7:30 pm       STC 
 
*Friday,                April 22 
Mass                     8:30 am        STC 
Rosary           7:30 pm    STC 
 
*Saturday,            April 23        
Reconciliation     8:30  am       STC 
Reconciliation     9:30  am       OLMC 
Reconciliation     4:00  pm       STJB 
Mass             5:00 pm       STJB 
Rosary            7:30 pm    STC 
 
*Sunday,              April 24  
2nd Sunday of Easter  
Mass             8:00 am        STC 
Mass           10:00 am       OLMC 
Rosary            7:30 pm        STC 

Our Lady of Mt Carmel (OLMC) 

27 Main Street 

Easton, MN 56025 

 

Saint Casimir (STC) 

320  2nd Ave SW 

Wells, MN 56097 

 

Saint John the Baptist (STJB) 

100 Park Street N. 

Minnesota Lake, MN 56068 

 

Pastor: Rev. Greg Havel 

507-553-5391 

triparish.priest@gmail.com 

Adoration Eucharistic Adoration for the Tri-parish will 

resume weekly at  St. Casimir Church  Wednesday  at 

9:00 pm through Thursday 10:00 pm.  



Mass Schedule & Intentions 

Mon   4/18  No Mass   

Tues   4/19 STC 

† Deceased Wanzek                 

Family 8:30 a.m. 

Wed    4/20 OLMC † Bob Doyle 8:30 a.m. 

Thurs  4/21 STJB † Ginny Drager 8:30 a.m. 

Fri      4/22 STC †Darlene & †Mark Delgado 8:30 a.m. 

Sat      4/23 STJB † George Stencel 5:00 p.m. 

Sun     4/24 STC †Mike & †Donna Druffel 8:00 a.m. 

Sun     4/24 OLMC †Troy Kalis 10:00 a.m. 

    Recently departed: Elaine Wach 

 In Our Prayers-Soldiers Overseas:  

 Jacob Cory, Troy Haugh,  

The Accreditation team from MNSAA will be here April 
28 and 29th. I am looking for a volunteer or two to provide a 

meal for the team on both days. Thursday, there will be 

three people here. Friday, there will be about six people. If 
you are able to provide a meal or snacks for these two days, 
please contact Diane Edwards at 507-553-5822. Thank you for 
keeping us in your prayers and all that you do to bless our 
school.   

From Fr. Havel… 

Blessed Easter greetings to everyone.  The 

Lenten season has come to an end and as we 

have walked with Christ throughout these forty 

days we now celebrate the resurrection of our 

Lord.  God is good and always faithful to his 

promises and in our faithfulness we continue to 

say yes to our God who offers us a share in the 

resurrection of Jesus and the gift of new life.  

May our hearts and lives be lifted up in the 

peace and love of Jesus Christ our risen savior.  

 I had the opportunity to be at the Chrism 
Mass this past Monday.  It was an uplifting time 
of prayer as the people of God gathered with 
Bishop Quinn and the priest of the diocese in 
the celebration of the Eucharist and the bless-
ing of the Holy Oils that are used throughout the 
year in our parishes.  May this Holy season of 
Easter (50 days) bring the blessings of God to 
our lives, parishes, and the world.  ~Fr. Greg    

School update…. 

If you were a mouse in the corner at St. Casimir’s 

School, what would you have heard over the last six 

weeks? 

 If you had joined us at morning prayer, you would have 

heard the student body singing their weekly psalm, as 

they signed God’s Holy Word in American Sign Lan-

guage.  You would hear them sharing how they pray, 

give and give up during Lent so they can walk closer to 

Jesus.  

If you had witnessed a music class with the preschool-

ers, you would have seen them gathered around a big 

bass drum pounding out rhythms saying “Lent means 

Spring. Lent means Spring.”  

If you had visited the kindergarten, first and second 

grade art class you would have heard them talking about 

Passover and how the Hebrews were saved by the blood 

of the lamb and how  we are saved by the blood of Je-

sus, our Lamb of God. 

You would have observed one student telling me, “You 

can’t have two u’s next to each other,” when they were 

learning how to spell Triduum. I explained that Triduum 

was a Latin word.  

Fourth grade was hearing about the Triduum and 

learned that they won’t hear the final blessing signifying 

Mass is over on Holy Thursday or Good Friday because 

the Triduum celebration lasts for three days and ends 

with the Easter Vigil Mass. 

The fifth and sixth grade were preparing to give timed 

speeches and avoiding the “ah”s and “um”s that happen 

so easily.  For their speech topics, they chose either Holy 

Thursday, Good Friday or the Easter Vigil.    

All of the kindergarten through sixth grade students have 

been working diligently on the Living Stations of the 

Cross. Having kindergarten students memorize parts is 

awe inspiring. We often stopped rehearsals to remind 

ourselves of the reason we are presenting the Living Sta-

tions--for the Glory of God.  The students presented the 

Stations to the school and parish community on Tues-

day, April 12
th
, at 10:00 AM and 1:30 PM.  May you all 

have a Holy Easter Season as we each bring glory to 

God with our lives.  

Submitted by Lea Nowak, Classroom Teacher   



     Tri-Parish Announcements 

Job Posting  at St. Casimir’s School is committed to hiring excellent 

teacher staff for our K-6 School. We are currently accepting applica-

tions for a full-time licensed 3rd/4th grade combination classroom 

teacher. We also have part-time openings in the areas of Art, Music, 

PE, and Religion. Come join our staff and enjoy small class sizes, a sup-

portive and caring environment and staff who are dedicated to our 

students. The teaching staff plays a critical role in fulfilling the mission, 

upholding the values and implementing the philosophy of St. Casimir’s 

School. We are looking for staff who are filled with faith, joy, and dedi-

cation to our school, our faith. Application Instructions/Comments 

Please apply by submitting a cover letter, resume, and references to: 

Diane Edwards Principal 330 Second Avenue Wells, MN 56097 

d.edwards@stcasimirsschool.net Positions will remain open until 

filled.  

Prayer Requests of the Tri-Parish 

Let us always remember the sick and all 

those in need of prayer, especially:   

Dave Braun, Joel Sonnek, Lee Beran, Kolton 

Kunz , Joe Mazurkiewicz Family, Pat Dallman, 

Julie Theis, Helen Skov, Theresa Berry, Reta 

Stencel, Mary McCallum, Bruce Woitas, Cas-

sandra Walser, Jerome Goette, Zach Fendrich, 

Triston Father, Mike Redig, Mark Haler, Janet 

Yokiel, Dale Sonnek, Butch Becker, Jim Bute, 

Marge Bute, David Stadheim  and for all our ser-

vice men & women of the armed forces.  

Whenever any of our parish members or fami-

lies are in need of special prayers, please call 

and we will begin our prayer lines for any need-

give only the details you wish. Janet Schimek 

854-3638 STJB- Rhonda Drager at 462-3627 or 

STJB Parish Office at 462-3636, STC– Barb 

Stenzel at 553-3805. 

OLMC Building Maintenance Position 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel Church is seeking a    person to do 
maintenance on the buildings and grounds of the Church.  The 

person should possess skills in handling basic repairs and 
maintenance; the ability to use common tools such as hammers, 

saws, drills, and wrenches.  Diagnosing issues and correcting 
them, perform preventative maintenance.  The      position would 
require approximately 10 hours per month.  Interested persons, 

please contact Father Greg Havel at 553-5391 

Good News! St. Casimir School will be selling Scrip again 

after 8:00am mass in Wells. We will still offer Scrip during 

the week at the parish office from 8:00-2:00.  Thank you for 

your support.  St. Casimir School.  No scrip  sold on Holidays  

Wells Historical Society 

Egg bake Breakfast 

April 24, 9 am to 1 pm 

At the Wells American Legion 

Includes: Egg Bake, Ham, Sweet Roll, Juice & Coffee 

$9 per person 

Featuring Bloody Mary Specials 

$7.50 w/beer chaser 

$6 Virgin Mary 

Bake Sale items also available 

Diocese of Winona-Rochester - Child   

Sexual Abuse Policy Information 

The Diocese of Winona-Rochester will provide a 

prompt, appropriate and compassionate re-

sponse to reporters of sexual abuse of a child by 

any diocesan agent (employees, volunteers, ven-

dors, religious or clergy). Anyone wishing to 

make a report of an allegation of sexual abuse 

should call the Victim Assistance Coordinator at 

507-454-2270, Extension 255. A caller will be 

asked to provide his or her name and telephone 

number. Individuals are also encouraged to take 

their reports directly to civil authorities. The Di-

ocese of Winona-Rochester is committed to pro-

tecting children, young people and other vulner-

able people in our schools, parishes and minis-

tries. The diocesan policy is available on the di-

ocesan web site at www.dowr.org under the Safe 

Environment Program. If you have any ques-

tions about the Diocese of Winona's implemen-

tation of the Charter for the Protection of Chil-

dren and Young People, please contact Mary 

Hamann, at 507-858-1244, or mhamann@dowr.org.  

KC Meeting The Holy Family Knights of Columbus 
monthly meeting will be held at St. Casimir 
on Tuesday, April 19th, beginning with the Family Ro-
sary at 7:30 p.m. and business meeting to follow, both 
in person and virtually with Google Meet. Details and 
an invitation to the virtual meeting will be emailed to 
members. If you do not currently receive emails, 
please contact Harold Goeden or email him 
at hgkofc@yahoo.com.    

http://www.dowr.org
mailto:mhamann@dowr.org
mailto:hgkofc@yahoo.com


                           TriParish  Directory                                       
           Fr. Greg Havel …….………………......507-553-5391          

           Email………………….triparish.priest@gmail.com 

           Deacon Gene Paul..…..……....…...…...507-854-3676 

           Facebook……..….search: …………. Tri-Parish South 

        (Tri-Parish Catholic Faith Community of OLMC, STC & STJB)  

Our Lady of Mount Carmel 

Email………...………………….olmc@bevcomm.net 

Phone………...………………………...507-787-2303 

Administrative Assistant…………………….Sue Cory 

Cemetery…………………………………. Don Linder 

Faith Formation………………………...Chris Schultz 

Music….………………………………...Mary Kayser 

St. Casimir 

 Email………………………..scasimir@bevcomm.net 

Phone….….…………..……………….507-553-5391 

  Administrative Assistant………………. Ilda Reyerson 

  Bookkeeper…………………………..BreAnne Scheid 

 Cemetery………………………………Tom Schindler 

 Faith Formation…………………………….Lisa Bute 

 Liturgical Music Coordinator………...Connie Stenzel 

St. John the Baptist 

            Mailing: P.O. Box 158, Minnesota Lake, MN                                

            Email …………...…....….………..stjb@bevcomm.net 

   Phone..……….……...……...…………..507-462-3636 

  Administrative Assistant..….….……...Rhonda Drager 

Cemetery..……….……...………………..Bob Drager 

St. Casimir’s School 

Email…..……….…………….casimir@bevcomm.net 

Phone…..……..……...…...….………...507-553-5822 

Principal….……………………..…….Diane Edwards 

Secretary….……..….……….…….....Teresa Chirpich 

Website….……...…..…………...stcasimirsschool.net 

Office Hours 8:00– 2:00 pm  

Weekdays  

Weekly Contributions 

as of April 8 

OLMC 

Amount needed weekly ........................... $2,452.00 

Amount needed to date ........................ $100,532.00 

Amount given to date .......................... $138,877.52 

                                           STC 

Amount needed weekly ........................... $5,127.00 

Amount needed to date ........................ $206,250.00 

Amount given to date .......................... $203,637.73 

STJB 

Amount needed weekly ........................... $1,700.00 

Amount needed to date .......................... $69,700.00 

Amount given to date ............................ $60,653.88 

Catholic Ministry Appeal  

OLMC    Goal $9,600.00 

Amount received/pledged- $5,500.00 

% Given– 46.88% 

# donors– 20 

STC   Goal—$20,385.00 

Amount received/pledged- $9,255.00 

% Given-42.24% 

# donors-40 

STJB  Goal $7,658.00 

Amount received/pledged- $1,075.00 

% Given– 14% 

# donors-9 

Online giving is available at the website: olmcstcstjb.org or 

triparishsouth.com. Click on the Online Giving logo on the 

main page under the calendar for the parish you’d like to do-

nate to. It can be one-time or recurring.  

If you would like Holy Communion brought to you , please call 

the Church office 553-5391. 

Scrip is available! Please call 553-5391 Email: scasi-

mir@bevcomm.net. Or stop into the Church  Office.  

Scripture Reading for Next Week: (STC) 

2nd Sunday of Easter  

First reading:  Act of the Apostles 5:12-16  

Second readings: Revelation 1:9-11a 

Gospel: John 20:19-31 

Lector: Bernard Steinhauer 

Greeters :Haugh 

Rosary:  Mike and Elaine 

Money Counters: team 3 

Shepherd’s Inn: Larry Brand 

Monthly Minister schedule is now on our            

Tri-Parish website STC only 


